Minutes for SMPTO General Meeting at Rice Elementary Library 
4/18/19 at 6:00 PM
I. Call to order/Welcome

· The meeting was called to order by the PTO President, Jodi Jumper, at 6:04 PM.
· Introductions were made by the PTO Board, the Principals, School Board Representatives and meeting attendees.

a. Those in attendance included:  Jodi Jumper (PTO President), Mr. Boley (Rice Principal), Mrs. Reed (IFES Principal), Melanie Reifsteck (Co-VP of IFES), Suzanne Shriner (Co-Treasurer), Shelley Tressler (Co-VP of Rice), Charlie Bailey (Co-VP of Rice), Lori Kappen (Co-Treasurer), and Melissa Barnhart (Secretary). There were 3 additional people that attended tonight's meeting.
b. Cheryl Lyles (Co-VP of IFES) was unable to attend this meeting.
· Those who attended the meeting were asked to sign in on the attendance sheet. 
II. Approval of Minutes from previous meeting
· Melanie Reifsteck made a motion to approve the March 2019 minutes. Shelley Tressler seconded the motion. Please note: Copies of the meeting minutes are posted on the PTO website at www.smpto.com.  
III. Principal Reports/School Board Representative 
Mrs. Reed- IFES Report 

· Mrs. Reed stated that the ELA portion of PSSA Testing is done. Math testing will occur the week of the 29th and 4th grade will also complete the science portion.
· She reported there are a lot of upcoming field trips and field days for all grades.
· The Ag Van will arrive at Iron Forge on May 6th.
· Mrs. Reed stated that Art Night went well and was well attended.
Mr. Boley- Rice Report
· Mr. Boley reported that there are a lot of field trips coming up at Rice as well and also field days.
· He stated that kindergarten had their field trip last week.

· The Ag Van will be at Rice next week, April 23-26th, and more parent volunteers are needed.

· He added that the DVD of the second grade play should be coming home soon.
IV. Treasurer’s Report

· Lori Kappen provided a summary of the account balances, income and expenses for March 2019.  
Income: The major sources of income for March 2019 were Spirit Gear Sales for $11.35 and the IFES Book Fair for $6,996.42. There was also $3,300.00 transferred from savings for educational grants that was approved during last month's meeting.
Expenses: The major expenses for March 2019 were the Rice Prismatic Magic Laser Light Show ($995.00), Groovy Movie Disco games and decorations ($297.70), Groovy Movie Disco supplies ($110.87), Great Wolf Lodge raffle ($380.00), and popcorn machine/prizes for May Fair ($707.11). The SMPTO made two donations during March. One to the Amelia Givin Library for their Summer Reading Program ($250.00) and the other to the Boiling Springs Band Association ($50.00). The SMPTO also had expenses for the PA Young Reader's Choice Books ($1,969.52), kindergarten and first grade field trips ($1,993.50), markers for Forge Ahead Day ($74.30), and the IFES Book Fair ($6,246.68).
Account Balances:  As of 3/31/19, the checking account balance was $25,300.63, the 

raffle account balance was $100.00, and the savings account balance was $12,742.95 for a total of $38,143.58. 
V. Correspondence

· Melissa Barnhart shared four thank you cards received since the last SMPTO Meeting. Mrs. Swank, IFES Librarian, thanked the SMPTO for the amazing book fair, books provided to the library from the book fair, PA Young Reader's Choice books, and for the snacks during conference week. The 4th Grade Team sent a thank you note for the delicious treats and goodies during conference week. Mrs. Sunday, 4th Grade Teacher, sent a note thanking the SMPTO for the wonderful books added to her classroom library. The last card was from the Amelia Givin Library for sponsoring Brian Richards, Blast Into Books, for their Summer Reading Program. 
VI. Chair/Committee Reports/Updates
a. Box Tops- For the 2018-19 school year, our Box Top chair will be Kris Simon. Please try to utilize the forms provided as they are easier to count the box tops and credit students/ classrooms for the contests, but using the designated form is not required. ALSO, please make sure the box tops are NOT expired. PLEASE make sure that you include the student's name, classroom and teacher on any Box Top submissions so the student may be credited appropriately for their submissions. Kris Simon did not attend the meeting, but Jodi reported that the last contest of the year will run through mid-May. The winning class per grade will receive an ice cream party.
b. May Fair- Jodi stated that May Fair will be held on May 4, 2019. The event will include inflatables, food, face painting, etc. All of the main attractions have been booked. All chair positions have been filled, but the SMPTO will need a lot of parent volunteers to make the event a success. Ashleigh Garancheski, Silent Auction Chair, provided an update. She stated that some new vendors donated this year. It has also been decided that winners have to be present to win. The auction will close at 6:30pm instead of 7pm to accommodate this change. Someone else can be designated to pick up and pay. Ashleigh also suggested that the SMPTO create a Spirit Gear basket to add to the Silent Auction. Jodi mentioned moving the teacher raffle to a more accessible area this year and it will close at 7pm as in years past. Jodi also mentioned that some free tickets will be sent home to every student and kids wearing Star Wars clothing will receive additional free tickets. 
c. Teacher Appreciation Week- The event will run from May 6-10th. Jodi stated that she has each day planned with special food and gifts for teachers and staff members. 
VII. Old Business

· IFES Spring Disco- Jodi stated that the event was fantastic! It was well attended and she is not aware of any issues or concerns with the event.
VIII. New Business
a. Elections- Jodi stated that there are four open board positions for the 2019-2021 term. The SMPTO is looking for a Co-Vice President of Rice, Co-Vice President of Iron Forge, Co-Treasurer, and Secretary. The candidates were presented at the meeting: Heather Holloway (Co-Treasurer), Katie Kalata (Secretary), and Melissa Barnhart (Co-Vice President of Rice). The Co-Vice President of Iron Forge position is still open. Please contact a board member if interested. Voting will occur at the May meeting.
b. Forge Ahead Day- Jodi stated that Forge Ahead Day for 5th graders will be held on May 29th this year. The SMPTO will need parent volunteers for this event, but the Time to Sign Up has not been posted yet.

c. Bubbling Over Day- Jodi reported that  Bubbling Over for 2nd graders will take place on May 24th. The SMPTO does not need volunteers for this event.
IX. Announcements
· Jodi stated that volunteers are still needed for the Ag Van at Rice next week.
· Suzanne Shriner noted that the SMPTO will have a Budget Meeting sometime in June. The date will be announced soon.
X. Adjournment

· The meeting adjourned at 6:26 PM. The motion to adjourn was made by Shelley Tressler and seconded by Melanie Reifsteck. 
· Respectfully submitted for approval at the next PTO meeting by Melissa Barnhart, SMPTO Secretary.  
Our next PTO meeting will be held on May 16, 2019 at 6pm
